From: Rounthwaite, Douglas [mailto:douglas.rounthwaite@highways.gsi.gov.uk] 
Sent: 01 March 2011 10:19
To: 'Kathryn Kennell'
Cc: Jenny Barker; Daniel Round (External); 'Woo, Alex'
Subject: RE:Bicester eco town exemplar application J9
Kathryn
 

thanks - we discussed. You advise that Cherwell have a concern about the HA's directed condition too. I am content that you establish exactly what is required (to mitigate any material impact) as you describe, and HA will then consider. 2016 is Ok for the exemplar site.  
 

I mentioned that i find the trip distribution drawing fig 8.1 of the TA a bit baffling - e.g junctions 8 and 7 have fewer trips than they should, given the numbers at Junction 9?
 

I am copying in Cherwell as you and they may want to delay issuing a permission until the condition issue is resolved. This might be easier than applying for a variation of a condition.
 

due to staff shortage i am having to deal with Oxon in addition to my usual area. 
 

Douglas Rounthwaite
Highways Agency | Federated House | London Road | Dorking | RH4 1SZ
Tel: +44 (0) 1306 878313 | Fax: + 44 (0) 1306 878147 | Mobile: + 44 (0) 7710 958485
Web: http://www.highways.gov.uk
GTN: 3904 8313 

Safe roads, Reliable journeys, Informed travellers
Highways Agency, an Executive Agency of the Department for Transport. 


From: Kathryn Kennell 
Sent: 28 February 2011 16:36
To: Rounthwaite, Douglas
Subject: RE: Bicester South West (Kingsmere Development) A41 Works
Douglas,

I understand we have now been able to obtain approval to carry out the counts on both motorway junctions. Your help was most appreciated.

Now that this is in hand I am conscious that we need to discuss the HA requirements for the Exemplar application (see attached).  This states that the scheme is acceptable subject to the following condition:

“Development shall not commence until highway improvement details have been submitted and approved in writing to the Highways Agency in conjunction with the local planning authority and the houses and buildings should not be occupied until the highway improvements have been constructed in accordance with the approved plans”

This is clearly an onerous condition for the scheme of approximately 400 homes so our client is keen for us to establish exactly what is required. I propose that we use the turning traffic count data collected on Wednesday or Thursday this week for Junctions 9 and 10, prepare the base models for existing, and apply the additional flows for the Exemplar for 2016 as set out in our Transport Assessment for comparison purposes. We will then be able to establish what the impact will be and whether road improvements are necessary for the Exemplar application. Are you happy with this approach? 

We have been asked by Oxfordshire CC to assess years 2016, 2026, and 2030 for the Masterplan application using the COTM model information for distribution purposes. This will clearly have to be assessed soon as our client is looking to submit the Masterplan application in June this year.

I look forward to hearing from you.


Regards,

Kathryn

